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LONDONõS ROYAL NAVY RESERVE 

 

FROM THE COMMANDING OFFICER  
COMMANDER JOHN HERRIMAN DL RNR 
As is always the way at HMS President, this has been 
another busy and very successful period.  A particular 
highlight amongst many was our Annual Divisions at the 
Tower of London with the Lord Mayor of the City of 
London as our VIP, who saw just how impressive our 24-
man Guard was.  We also remain operationally 
committed on many fronts supporting the Royal Navy in 
London at so many key events, as well as on deployed 
operations.  This will be my last newsletter as 
Commanding Officer because I will be handing over 
command in September.  Nevertheless, I would like to 
take this opportunity to say a very public thank you to an 
ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭŜ ǎƘƛǇΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ǿƘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ¦ƴƛǘ ƛƴǘƻ what I 
ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ wbwΩǎ ǇǊŜƳƛŜǊ ǳƴƛǘΦ  Lǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ 
privilege to command HMS President but none of what 
we have achieved would be possible without our friends, 
families, employers and other supporters behind us.  You 
all have my gratitude for helping us to do something we 
love doing.  Thank you.    John 

CPO EVADNE GORDON 

 

HMS President has recognised the 

dedication of one of its longest serving 

members, Chief Petty Officer (CPO) Evadne 

Gordon.  Vice-Chief of the Defence Staff, 

General Sir Gordon Messenger KCB DSO* 

OBE ADC, has presented CPO Gordon with 

a certificate to reward her long service.  

Evadne joined the Royal Naval Reserve as a 

communications rating in March 1977.  

Since then, for over 40 years, she has 

remained an active member of the RNR 

and is currently in the Info Ops Branch.  

She is also a dedicated member of HMS 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ǿƘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘǎ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǘΩǎ 

operations, along with contributing to the 

ǿŜƭŦŀǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƛǇΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅΦ BZ Evadne! 

 

 

PRESIDENT MATTERS 
UNIT MISSION: 

To support the Royal Navy by recruiting, training, and 

retaining personnel who are fit to fight.  
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MOTHER AND DAUGHTER MEET IN 
THE MIDDLE EAST 
Standing shoulder to shoulder, a mother and daughter 
enjoyed a brief family reunion while serving the Royal 
Navy in Bahrain.  Lieutenant Commander Suzanne Wood 
and Officer Cadet Charlotte Wood are both President 
reservists with the Royal Naval Reserve Information 
Operations specialization.  Suzanne was deployed to 
Bahrain in February for several months working for the 
Combined Maritime Forces, a 31-nation partnership 
which delivers maritime security and stability in the 
Middle East.  Charlotte was on a personal visit to Bahrain 
to visit a university friend, but could not pass up the 
opportunity to visit her mum and learn more about the 
work that goes on in the Combined Maritime Forces 
headquarters. 
 
During her deployment Suzanne worked for Rear Admiral 
Tatsuya Fukuda, Commander Escort Flotilla Four, and was 
awarded the Japan Military Cooperation Medal, 2nd Class, 
as recognition of her dedication and service during her 
ŘŜǇƭƻȅƳŜƴǘΦ  {ǳȊŀƴƴŜ ŀŘŘŜŘΥ ά¢Ƙƛǎ Ƨƻō Ƙŀǎ ƎƛǾŜƴ ƳŜ ŀ 
great opportunity to meet and work with colleagues from 
many other nations.  I have learnt a huge amount and am 

pleased to see that we are making a real 

difference in the region.έ 

In her civilian job, Suzanne is the Managing 

Director of a company that manufactures 

GRP components for rail infrastructure and 

engineering projects in Kent. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MOBILISATIONS, OPERATIONS AND TRAINING 
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BALTOPS 2017 ς WORKING WITH THE 
DANISH NAVY 
Lieutenant Commander Ben Horner from HMS President 
has recently returned from a busy three week 
deployment to the Baltic Sea.  In his role as the 
Submarine Liaison Officer (SMLNO) during the largest, 
annual maritime exercise in Northern Europe (BALTOPS), 
Lt Cdr Horner ensured the efficient employment of the 
deployed submarines and acted as the principal 
command advisor on submarine warfare to the 
STRIKFORNATO Command and its deployed Battlestaff. 
 
Deployed aboard the Danish Flagship HDMS Absalon, 
reporting to US Vice Admiral Christopher Grady and Rear 
Admiral Paddy McAlpine, in command of a NATO task 
force numbering some 50 ships and submarines from 14 
nations, Ben brought over fifteen years of submarine 
operations experience to the role.  His extensive training 
and worldwide operational experience gained over the 
course of his RNR career in submarine operations, 
allowed Ben to provide training to exercise participants in 
submarine warfare and support procedures with ashore 
and afloat warfare staffs to ensure submarine safety and 
the delivery of maximum training value from the exercise. 
 
Father of two young children and a financier in civilian 
life, Lt Cdr Horner combines his duties as the national 

coordinator for the RNR Submarine 

Operations Specialisation with acting as 

the ¦ƴƛǘΩǎ wŜŎǊǳƛǘƛƴƎ hŦŦƛŎŜǊΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƳŀƪŜǎ 

for a very busy and rewarding RNR career. 

 

 

EXERCISE JOINT VENTURE ς 

DINING WITH AN ADMIRAL 

Chief Petty Officer Stu Howard, from the 

Communications and Information Systems 

(CIS) branch, has just returned from 

Exercise Joint Venture on the Royal Navy 

flagship, HMS Ocean.  The President 

reservist works as a computer network 

technician in his civilian job, and joined the 

Royal Naval Reserve in 1994 as a radio 

operator.  With such depth of experience, 

he has been employed in many part-time 

and full-time communications and IT roles 

in the Fleet.  When interviewed for this 

ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜΣ {ǘǳΩǎ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ  
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enthusiasm for the Service was very clear and he even got 
ǘƻ ŘƛƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ŀŘƳƛǊŀƭΥ άL ǿŀǎ ƳŀǎǎƛǾŜƭȅ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ 
going to sea again, this time with the Maritime Battlestaff 
(MBS) for this important exercise, where both my military 
and civilian skills were put to new and familiar challenges 
in a high operational tempo.  The highlight of which was 
dining with Rear Admiral Burton.  I look forward to 
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ōƻǘƘ ǘƘŜ wb ŀƴŘ a.{ ŀƎŀƛƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦέ 
 
It has been a busy 6 months for CPO Howard as he 
recently got promoted and continues to be a stalwart of 
Ia{ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ DǳŀǊŘ ǿƛǘƘ its busy ceremonial 
programme.   
Bravo Zulu (navy speak for well-done) Stu! 
 
 
 
 

ANNUAL DIVISIONS AT THE 

TOWER OF LONDON 

 

 

 

 

INCREASING THE ROYAL NAVYõS 

PROFILE IN LONDON 
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WRNS 100 

 
 
¢ƘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ wƻȅŀƭ bŀǾŀƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ ²wb{ млл ŜǾŜƴǘ ǘƻƻƪ 
place at Greenwich recently, which was attended by the 
¦ƴƛǘΩǎ ·h ŀǘ ǘƘŜ time, Lt Cdr Richmal Hardinge, Lt Cdr Liz 
Church and Lt Jane Snoswell from HMS President. 

BUN HANGING 

 
 
The annual Bun Hanging Ceremony took place on Good 
CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ²ƛŘƻǿΩǎ {ƻƴ Ǉǳō ƛƴ .ǊƻƳƭŜȅ-by-Bow, and 
ǘƘŜ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ IŜŀŘ Ǉǳō ƛƴ [ƛƳŜƘƻǳǎŜΦ  Every year 
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƛǇΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ²ƛŘƻǿΩǎ 
Son pub to hang out a hot cross bun, a tradition which 
dates from nearly 170 years ago. 
 
 

DEFENCE EMPLOYER 

RECOGNITION SCHEME 

 

On Tuesday 20 June, the Unit hosted its 

annual Employer Engagement Event.  The 

principal guest was Captain Mel Robinson, 

Deputy Assistant Chief of Staff (Reserves) 

who awarded a Bronze Award under the 

Defence Employer Recognition Scheme to 

²ŀǊǊŀƴǘ hŦŦƛŎŜǊ ¢ƻƴȅ aŀǘǘƘŜǿǎΩ ŜƳǇƭƻȅŜǊΣ 

UPS. 

Another of our employers, Artelia UK 

signed the ArmedForces covenant and 

were presented with their bronze award 

by Major General Munro ACDS Reserves 

and Cadetsat  the Maritime Reserve 

command leadership training weekend at 

Crowborough. 

 

EMPLOYER ENGAGEMENT 
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UK RESERVES CONTINUOUS ATTITUDE  
SURVEY RESULTS 2017 

 
¢ƘŜ ǎƘƛǇΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ǿŀǎ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
recent Tri-Service Continuous Attitude Survey, which 
gives reservists the opportunity to give feedback on what 
life is like in the Reserve Forces.  

 
 
 

Ia{ tw9{L59b¢Σ тн {¢ Y!¢I!wLb9Ω{ ²!¸Σ  
LONDON E1W 1UQ 
Tel: 0207 481 7301 
Email: president-mailbox@mod.uk 
Web: www.royalnavy.mod.uk/president 

 

 

 

Facebook: HMSPresident 

Twitter: HMSPresidentRNR 

Instagram: HMSPresident 
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FOLLOW US ON SOCIAL MEDIA: 

http://www.royalnavy.mod.uk/president

